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Worship Team 
It hardly seems a year since the last Annual Report, but then a lot has 
happened in that time.  
The year started in March with the sad and unexpected death of Rev 
Steve Watts. Rev Michael Moon was appointed as our minister very 
quickly and chaired last year’s AGM as one of his first meetings with us. 
Since then we have forged a new friendship with him and his wife Jane, 
met their children and grandchildren, enjoyed some memorable 
services together, including the Youth service weekend, when Church 
was transformed into a meditative paradise and the Teddy Bear 
service, when we shared our stories and love affairs with our favourite 
cuddly toys. We have enjoyed Michael’s photographs, his stories and 
his sense of humour.  
There has been an AAW service on the first Sunday of each month, 
three of which were shared with the Uniformed Organisations, who 
hunted eggs at the Palm Sunday Eggstravganza, decorated windows as 
well as built potato pyramids at Harvest, and donated very generously 
at the Toy and Gift service.  Pam Smith, Sue Hockett, Rev Michael 
Moon, Bob Briant and Dani Mayo have presented active and 
interactive services, often accompanied by the band. 
Rev Michael Moon has led a communion service on the fourth Sunday 
of each month, including a Pastoral Leaders Dedication and the Annual 
Covenant service. 
The Cup of Song on the fifth Sunday has had a stop/ go history for a 
variety of reasons, but hopefully we will be more successful in 2020. 
The early morning communion has been discontinued, as it came 
immediately after Michael’s planned one on the fourth Sunday and it 
was not well attended.  However, we will continue to invite Emmanuel, 
(and possibly the URC) to join us and explore ways of growing together. 
The Christmas services were well attended.  At the Toy and Gift Parade, 
the request for tokens to help the families displaced after fleeing 
violence and intimidation had an amazing response. The toys were also 
very gratefully received. The Carol Service was supported by the 
members of Sweyne Singers and some visitors. The Christingle had the 
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usual mix of families, teenagers, puppeteers and visitors. There was 
also a Christmas Day service, with about twenty people and some 
visitors. All our Christmas services were led by Rev Michael Moon and 
were much enjoyed. We benefitted from the publicity and use of the 
Facebook page. 
Worship on the Move continues at Rupert Jarvis Court on alternate 
months, with a shared Carol Service on the first Sunday of December. 
Our months are January, March, May, July, September and November.  
The informal devotional part lasts for about 40 minutes and is followed 
by tea and cake. We have got to know the residents who attend and 
those members of Emmanuel who come. I am afraid that none of 
Hockley Methodists go when it is Emmanuel’s turn to lead, except in 
December.  Everybody is welcome at this informal gathering and if you 
would like a lift, then get in touch with me and I will do my best to 
arrange one. 
 The Worship Team became part of the Circuit invitations committee 
which after many meetings, led to a five year  extension for the 
Superintendent Rev Peter Moorhouse and the appointment of Rev 
Calvin Samuel as the minister for Rayleigh, Rochford and Hockley 
(subject to Conference approval) from September 2020, for the next 
five years.  
The Worship Team only has three members at the moment, all of 
whom have other responsibilities within the church, so a big thank you 
to everyone for your help and support throughout the year, especially 
on the big and busy occasions.  I also want to express my thanks to 
Claire Thompson, our now ex church administrator, without whom I 
would be running around in ever decreasing 
circles, trying to manage the incoming 
information, complete rotas, write prayers 
and present the notices. She has been a 
great support.  
 
Muriel  
On behalf of the Worship team  
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Treasurer 
A copy of the Balance Sheet for the financial year ended 31st August 
2019 follows this report.  Details of receipts and payments in the 
various funds during that year can be found on papers pinned to a 
Notice Board in the Coffee Room and a personal copy can be made 
available on request. 
All the funds showed acceptable balances but we need to bear in mind 
that this is only achieved thanks to William Potter’s legacy.  In the year 
to which this report relates it not only financed regular property 
payments, including cleaning and servicing, but also enabled us to carry 
out work required by the Quinquennial Report  without the need for 
loans.  A refurbished kitchen and an improved car park surface have 
been two of the benefits from this. 
The legacy also makes possible the allocation of some of the money 
received from lettings to the Church Fund, rather than needing all of it 
for property matters as had previously been the case.  Without this we 
would struggle to pay the circuit assessment.  In the year to which this 
report relates, the amount received in the weekly offerings was just 
short of £12,500, to which some £2500 was added from Gift Aided 
income tax refunds.  This left us short of the circuit assessment figure 
by just under £3000.  
There are other payments that are made from the Church Fund which 
are largely financed from donations and fund raising activities.  
Grateful thanks is due to those who give so much of their time and 
energy to organise these social occasions which provide opportunities 
for enjoyable fellowship as well as boosting the bank balances.  
David Clarke continues to give me invaluable assistance without having 
an official title.  I value his help more than I can say. 

 
Stan Rae - Church Treasurer                                                                
 



5 

 

 
 



6 

Property 
The new kitchen 
After much deliberation and consultation the new kitchen was 
completed in the summer holiday. 
Mike Pregnall and his trusty committee worked extremely hard in 
making sure every detail was considered and the general consensus is 
that it has been a great success. Our grateful thanks for all the hard 
work put in by Mike and the committee. Thanks, too, to Sandra and 
Colin, John and June who washed and replaced everything in the new 
kitchen. A huge job!!  
The kitchen floor is lifting in some places and so we will seek advice 
regarding the floor and its possible replacement. 
The automatic doors have an annual service and apart from the 
occasional blip have been very successful. 
The boilers are serviced annually. Our thanks to Colin Allison for 
making sure that the premises is heated for all our activities and also 
for those who let the premises. 
Instakil attend regularly and report if there are any concerns.  
Health and Safety 
The radiator covers in the back entrance have made it a safer 
environment for all users but especially for young children as they 
come and go from Brightstars. 
A light, handrail and white lines have been added at the  
front by the steps as a safety feature. 
Future projects 
Chairs in Church 
We are in the process of choosing the fabric for recovering the 
chairs in church so that they can be done as soon as possible. Thank 
you to everyone who contributed to Gift Day to help to make this 
possible. 
New Shed for storage 
This will be done as soon as we receive planning permission. Our 
thanks to Wells Solicitors for their generous gift and to Ray Williams for 
his input. As we all know Linda had a special gift of working with young  
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children and this donation was a way of saying thank you, from Wells, 
for her work in the church and in the community. 
Notice boards 
There will be replacement boards put up as soon as the front of our 
building is redecorated. 
Bins and recycling 
There have been many concerns regarding the 
bins in the hall as recycled materials are mixed 
with non-recyclables and have to be sorted at the 
main bins. We are writing to remind the groups 
who use the hall and outside lets that all rubbish will need to be 
removed from the premises and that the hall needs 
to be left clean and tidy. 
Cleaning 
As Tamsyn has resigned, we are seeking new 
cleaners. We have approached a few local companies 
and we are arranging conversations immediately. Our 
thanks to Tamsyn for her many years of service. A gift 

and card have been given to her. 
The grounds 
We are very grateful to Anthony who has been 
working on the grounds and keeping them neat and 
tidy. It is a huge job and has required a great deal of 
effort. Our thanks to Anthony. 
Thank you 
Our committee is made up of:- 
Rev Michael Moon, Stan Rae (Treasurer) Michael 
Deedman, Carolyn Sturgess (Lettings) June Parkhurst, 

Anne Sains. Colin Allison and Dave Jacobs. My grateful thanks to all the 
committee for their help and support this year. 
 
Anne Sains  
Property Secretary 
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Cradle Roll 
Cradle roll children continue to be involved in our Church 
life, for example, as members of; Brightstars, Messy 
Church and Friday club. 
They form a very special part of our Church family. 
 
Gill Cross - Cradle Roll Secretary 
 

 
Messy Church 
Messy Church continues to be a fun time for 
toddlers and youngsters and their parents. 
We have been meeting regularly once a 
month on every third Tuesday at 4pm – 5.30pm for about 7 years and 
some of our children were very little when they started coming!  
The help that Lianne Hoy has given over all these years is particularly 
appreciated as she prepares a lot of the activities and items for us to 
use in church as part of our worship. 
We could not manage without the terrific support from Sandra and 
Colin and June and John for setting up and putting away and everything 
in between!! 
The parents enjoy making some of the pictures and models with their 
children and they also have a chance to chat with other parents over a 
cup of tea or coffee. 
Last month we had activities for the parable of the wise man who built 
his house upon the rock and the foolish man who built his house on 
sand. We had songs and short videos to illustrate the story and prayers 
of thanks and praise. Lianne arranges an activity which adds to the 
impact of the story. The children also show what they have made and 
tell us about what they have done. 
Messy Church has a regular structure which starts with a welcome, 
then activities related to the story, the telling of the story and worship 
followed by sharing a meal together. 
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We have a loyal group of children and their families who regularly 
attend, to learn more of the Christ’s love for us and to hear bible 
stories that we all grew up with. 
At the moment we still have a faith tea where everyone brings food to 
contribute to the meal that all can share. We hope to try a bigger 
variety of food now that we have the new kitchen but really need more 
help to achieve this.  
If you are interested in helping or know families who would be 
interested in coming please speak to me. Absolutely all ages are 
welcome. 
 
Anne Sains - Messy Church Leader 

 
Pastoral Visitors 
This year our membership has gone down due to some of our 
members moving away and others having their membership cancelled. 
We are very sorry to report on the death of Mrs Linda Williams and 
Mrs Vickey Mawhinny. 

 The church is pleased to congratulate Mr. and 
Mrs. Markham on the birth of Mable a sister 
for Betsy  
During the year we supported members who 
have had to go into hospital for operations and 
follow up treatments. 
 We also have members who either cannot get 
to church every week or are unable to come 
anymore.  We keep in contact with them via 

our Pastoral visitors who are Vivien Allmay, Gill Cross. Carolyn Sturgess, 
Kay Deed man, Muriel Pregnall and Anne Sains each of them is 
responsible for 10 church members or friends.  
So please if you think anyone needs support just get in contact with 
one of the pastoral visitors?   
 
Carolyn Sturgess 
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Fundraising 

Our last Social and Fundraising event for 2019, was 
our Christmas Bazaar, it included stalls organised by 
the Brownies, Brightstars & Friday Club and this 
proved very popular. 
We will hold this year’s Christmas Bazaar on 14th 
November 2020, put it in your diary!!!!!!!!!!!!!! 
Our first date for 2020 will be our famous PANCAKE 
MORNING on 22nd February, 10-12. 
More dates to follow 
 
June Parkhurst, Gill Cross and team. 
 
 

HOCKMIRA 
We had some enjoyable walks and pub 
meals in 2019, but our numbers  
are still dwindling (and ageing!).   
 
Three of us joined in the Christian Aid 
Circle the City sponsored walk in 
London in May and we had an interesting 
visit to Layer Marney Tower in August, but we didn’t have the Messy 
 Holiday Walk & Coffee Morning #because of the work taking place in  
the kitchen. Even for our annual trip to Woodbridge there were only  
three of us. And we failed to organise an end of season meal as we  
couldn’t agree a date! 
However, we will persist and hope to get out a programme soon for  
this year. 
 
Muriel & Mike Pregnall  
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Outreach 
We have been invited to join Emmanuel Church 
on 10 April for their Good Friday service.  We 
enjoyed worshipping together last year, were 
made very welcome & 2 of our members took 
part.   After the service we shared tea, coffee & 
hot cross buns - a good opportunity to get to know each other.   Please 
put the date in your diary. 
In June members from Emmanuel & St. Mary’s joined us for an 
afternoon ’Cup of Song’ service.  We were pleased by the response as 
we shared a choice of hymns & readings etc.  As the service was café-
style, there was another opportunity to chat together over tea & cake.  
It’s planned to repeat the service this year.  
Anne Sains and I were recently invited to meet Rev Gillian Thomson, 
the minister of Bramerton Road United Reformed Church.  Over coffee 
we discussed various ways we could work together & join in united 
services.  She will discuss the matter with her members.  Hopefully 
they could join us at a future ‘Cup of Song’ service.   As some of our 
members are involved in uniformed group activities at both churches 
we agreed to pass on the dates of forthcoming parade services. 
Sadly the members of St. Peter and St. Paul voted to discontinue the 
practice of sharing a harvest meal together, as we had done in recent 
years. 
Once again we displayed a crib scene in Hockley Library throughout 
December, together with details of Christmas services at our church 
and Bramerton Road.  St. Peter and St. Paul chose not to participate 
this year. 
Fairtrade fortnight this year runs from 24 February to 8 March 2020.  
As an approved Fairtrade church we always use Fairtrade tea & coffee 
which is easily available from Hockley stores.  Please look out for the 
Fairtrade logo.  You should be able to find it on bananas, sugar, tea, 
coffee, cocoa, chocolate, flowers & other products. 
 
Kay Deedman          
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Thursday Club 
Our fortnightly meetings on alternate Thursdays 
continued through most of the year with a varied 
programme of talks, outings and informal afternoons in 
member’s houses.  We are indeed grateful to all 
members for supporting this group over many years 

and who make their homes available for our use.   
Talks included stories of a trip down the Yangtse River, early memories 
of Sunday School and an account of his journey so far by Michael Moon 
complete with his wonderful photographs.  We visited Southend 
Museum, the gardens at Beeleigh Abbey and the Leigh Heritage Centre 
and enjoyed a strawberry tea together, crazy golf at the Meadowcroft 
Garden Centre (and later in the year their German Christmas Market) 
and a performance of the musical ‘Oliver’ at the Palace Theatre.   One 
highlight was to watch the TV programme ‘Building the Dream’ 
featuring Carla (Billy’s daughter) and Eliot’s lovely home in Plumberow 
Avenue and then being invited to take tea there along with a private 
view.   More recently we celebrated the 90th birthday of one of our 
members, Shirley James, with a special tea. 
Forthcoming events are usually included in Church Notices.  Anyone is 
welcome to join us, either regularly or for a one-off.  Further 
information available from programme secretary Vivien Allmey. 
 
Michael Deedman 

 
Communications 
Publicising activities at Church as widely as possible is one of our 
principal tasks, and we’ve made use of The Link, the website, our 
Facebook pages, the Notices, Hockley Living and posters and handouts. 
We’ve started to make use of a couple of local Community Facebook 
pages and also a couple of free publicity websites and these seem to 
be widening our coverage. Claire Thompson, the Admin Assistant, has 
made good use of the main Facebook page, with consistent, regular 
and imaginative postings. 
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We’re using bigger and bolder posters for our main events 
like Christmas and Easter - Billy came up with another stylish 
design for our Christmas poster – and continue to use the 
Church logo on all these. 
Ron announced his retirement from editing the Link just before 
Christmas – he (and Shirley) have already been thanked for their 
contribution but it’s worth recording it again here - they’ve been doing 
it for 10 years. Although nobody has come forward to take on the job, I 
had hoped to get together a small group to do the assembly, editing 
and copying so that no one person had to take on the whole role. 
Unfortunately, because of the Christmas break, and Muriel and I being 
on holiday, this hasn’t happened at the time of writing, but I hope 
there’ll be progress by 14th March. 
We’ve had a couple of problems with the multi-media this year, 
notably with the sound system, but these have been resolved. Both 
laptops have been upgraded to Windows 10 and the hand-held radio 
microphone has had to be replaced. 
After the trauma of introducing the arrangement to comply with the 
General Data protection Regulations, the system seems to be 
operating satisfactorily, largely thanks to Claire Thompson’s efforts, 
although we aren’t making best use of the database she has created. 
Just a reminder: 

• You cannot keep info on Church members/friends/contacts on 
private e-mail accounts. 

• Only send out e-mails to multiple addresses using the BCC facility. 

• Don’t let anybody else know your account passwords account 
passwords. 

• GDPR requirements apply to paper as well as electronic data 
paper copies should not normally be kept at home and should be 
kept securely. 

 
The Church website at http://www.hockleyhawkwellmethodist.org.uk/ 
gives a lot of information about us and our activities, including non-
Church groups and activities. It is visited regularly – according to 

http://www.hockleyhawkwellmethodist.org.uk/
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Google there were 37 “visits” in October and 14 people asked for 
directions! The Church Calendar is one of its most useful features - all 
our own meetings and regular events are on that Calendar as well as 
special services and fundraising events and the activities of the hirers 
of the premises. It’s important to keep it up to date and accurate so 
please let me have details of any event or changes to regular meetings.  
 
We have two Facebook pages, one for the Church generally the other 
for Messy Church. In the longer term these will be amalgamated to 
avoid duplication. Both Facebook pages are used as a way of keeping 
people aware of activities at Church such as the Pancake and Fairtrade 
Coffee Mornings and these are repeated on the Messy Church page. 
Have a look at the Church page -  
http://www.facebook.com/pages/Hockley-Methodists  and, if you’re 
on Facebook, “like” us.  

 
Mike Pregnall  

 
Brightstars 
Brightstars Toddler Group continues to flourish and it is encouraging to 
know that its reputation has seemed to spread not only around 
Hockley but to surrounding areas such as Ashingdon, Rochford, 
Rayleigh and even Southend. Obviously as some of the existing children 
have reached pre-school age some have left but they have easily been 
replaced by a healthy new intake.  
 

Tea, Coffee, Biscuits and healthy snacks for the children is still provided 
which gives the adults a chance to take a break, chat with other 
parents, make new friends or just catch up with existing ones.  It also 
helps in spreading around any news or gossip surrounding children’s 
welfare, education or general wellbeing. In addition the sharing of all 
sorts of experiences and advice is always welcomed especially amongst 
new Mothers. 
 

http://www.facebook.com/pages/Hockley-Methodists
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The average number in attendance over the last 3 months is 
approximately 35 Adults and 40 Children.  In fact our first day back 
after the Christmas break we saw 51 Adults and 57 Children in 
attendance. 
 

We continue to receive positive feedback from parents who really 
enjoy coming along with many now bringing their second child.  
Grandparents too are coming along especially when looking after their 
grandchildren. When we are closed due to school holidays many voice 
‘Oh what are we going to do on a Monday now’ 
 

At Christmas the children and helpers each did a finger print which was 
cleverly turned into one Christmas Tree card by June.  This was put on 
display in Hockley Library for all to see.   
 

It is also encouraging to see more of the Mum’s coming along to Messy 
Church, various Bazaars and many of the Church’s activities along with 
their families, which is always nice to see. 
 

Brightstars still helps in supplying Tea and Coffee for the Church and 
where possible makes small donations along the way, but we are still 
very much grateful to the Church for its generosity in offering up the 
Church and Activity Hall to host the group and for the support it gives. 
 

We stress that the running of Brightstars is very much a team effort 
and our thanks go to: Gill, Ray, Lianne, Eleanor and Claire for all their 
continued valuable assistance in helping us. 
 

Sandra, June, Colin and John. 
 

Friday Club  
The Friday Club has continued to meet on alternate 
weeks during term time, with a variety of activities, 
mostly taking place in the coffee room or church.  
We have learned about Korea from Michael, watched 

FC+ 
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films, played board games and computer games, concocted ice cream 
sundaes (just don’t ask what went into them!!), reconnected with 
badminton and table tennis, walked down the pier on a showery 
evening followed by a fish and chip supper, produced bacon rolls for 
the bazaar but best and most regularly of all, played hide and seek in 
the pitch black of the hall and church, the kitchen being base and the 
only place with a light on.  
We have talked about all sorts of things, including the letter form the 
President of the Methodist Conference about division around the 
Brexit debate, problems and frustrations at school, relationships and 
social interaction, the General Election and what’s going on in the 
church. The two oldest members go to Greenbelt to help with the 
stewarding, one takes his dad along, who also helps. Nobody was able 
to go to Unite or 3Generate this last year because of a lack of leaders. 
Best of all, six of them (15 to 20 years old) have completed a four week 
training course, two managed two of them. It was delivered by our 
Superintendent, Rev Peter Moorhouse during November, December 
and January. Thank you to him for taking up the reigns and helping the 
young people to become a more independent group, hopefully able to 
dispense with my leadership in the not too distant future. 
 

The Friday Club Team 

 
1st Beaver Colony 
We currently have 17 Beavers and 3 warranted 
leaders. We have also had extra help from 
parents as well over the last year. We will 
hopefully increase our numbers to 20 after 
Easter and always looking for more girls to join 
our waiting list. 
 
We have had a busy year with a Fun Day at Belchamps in April to 
celebrate Renewal of Promise as a District. We also organised a 
sleepover for the Beavers in June. 
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The Beavers have worked towards their Adventure, Outdoor, My 
World and Centenary Challenge, Hikes Away 1 and Emergency Aid 1 & 
2 Badges during the year. We are currently working towards the 
Animal Friends Badge. 
 

During the summer term, we did a number of outdoor activities at 
Belchamps Outdoor Activity Centre which ended in an end of term 
inflatable party with the Cubs. 
 

We are currently looking forward to our Pancake evening and the 
District Swimming Gala in February. 
 

Thank you to Ross and Diane for their help and support throughout the 
year. 
 

Jane Stafford - Beaver Scout Leader 
 

Flower Arranging 

My grateful thanks to Linda Clarke who with me has 
helped to provide fresh flowers in church most of the 
past year.  It used to be the custom for members to buy, 
pay for or sometimes arrange flowers to mark a birthday 
or anniversary or to remember a friend or relation.  If 
you would like to do so please have a word with Linda or me. 
Some of you may possibly remember May Daimond, a one-time 
member of this church.  Her family give us money each year to provide 
flowers in her memory which we often use for Easter Sunday. 
 

Kay Deedman 

 

1st Hockley Scout Group 
Another successful year, growing in numbers to now over 
30.  We have had many new members come to us on 
recommendation so it’s great to know the programme we 
put together each term is fun and enjoyable for the young people. 
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As usual we had two overnight events. The first in April being the 
district wide Renewal of Promise camp and our own summer camp in 
July at Belchamps. Despite it being summer camp, the cubs had to 
survive one of the worst storms we have had in recent years on their 
first night. Thunder, lightning and torrential rain. They all coped 
brilliantly though and still managed some good sleep!! 
 

Our pack evenings have been the usual mix of fun and badge work, 
with cubs working hard to earn challenge and activity badges.  We 
entered the district cross country event and came an excellent third 
place.  
 

One of our cubs earned the top silver award prior to her moving up to 
the scout section.  We are hopeful there will be several more earning 
this award before they move up in September.  
 
We continue to be led by Dan, one of the most experienced scouters in 
the District, supported by assistant Mike, pack Assistant Alex and 
young leader George.  
 

Mike - Assistant Cub Scout Leader (1st Hockley Scout Group) 

 
2nd Hockley Brownies  
The Brownies have enjoyed another busy year, and have welcomed the 
introduction of a refreshed programme within Girlguiding which has 
given us the opportunity to earn a new set of badges and complete 
new challenges, alongside a range of games, crafts and events. 
We started the year with the Girls in Construction Challenge, exploring 
different aspects of engineering and construction. Bridge building, 
railway planning, and constructing motorised robots were great fun, 
and we all received a well-earned badge. 
We celebrated thinking day in February, made gifts  
for Mother’s Day, and enjoyed an egg hunt and more  
crafts for Easter 
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During the Summer Term we went on a ‘Fantasy’ themed Pack Holiday 
at Guidewoods, our local campsite. The girls enjoyed a wonderful 
weekend exploring the woods and working together to complete 
different challenges. Back at Brownies, we made cress heads for 
Father’s day, and completed one of the new Brownie Skill Builder 
Badges, all about keeping ourselves healthy.  
At Brownie Revels in July the girls worked brilliantly as a team, 
competing against the other Hockley Brownie packs to win the District 
Shield! We are very proud of all of them, and ended the term with a 
trip to Hockley Woods for a picnic to celebrate. 
The autumn term started with Girlguiding’s latest Future Girl challenge, 
where we got involved in a national week of action to tackle plastic 
pollution. We all made a ‘Plastic Promise’ and wrote to our MP to let 
him know what we were doing and asking that he support action to cut 
down on plastic waste. The girls were really inspired, so we choose to 
complete the ‘Influence’ Skill Builder through the rest of the term, 
learning how to be a good listener, how to communicate effectively 
and putting these into practice to persuade and influence. 
We enjoyed decorating the church windows for Harvest; our Super 
Spud character was the product of an evening talking about how the All 
We Can organisation is working in Ethiopia to introduce potato crops. 
The Christmas bazaar in November has become one of our favourite 
events of the year, and not only because it means a night of chocolate 
making. The girls really enjoy manning the stall on the day too, and we 
managed to raise some much needed funds, so I would like to 
especially thank the church for inviting us to take part. 
We closed the year with some Christmas crafts and our annual 
Christmas Party.  
None of this would be possible without the support of our wonderful 
leaders, Kat and Izzy, our young leaders Ellie and Harriet, who give their 
time and energy to keep the unit running. I would also like to pass our 
thanks and appreciation to the church for their ongoing support. 
 
Amy Ensum (Brown Owl) - 2nd Hockley Brownies 
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WEDNESDAY 

TUESDAY 

MONDAY 

SUNDAY 

THURSDAY 

FRIDAY 

                                                                                                                                          
Chameleon Productions contact Stephen Hulse on 07368461766 
             or at steve.hulse@chameleonproductions.co.uk                  10:00am – 1:00pm 

 
 

SATURDAY 

WEEKLY  ACTIVITIES 

 

 
Morning Worship                       10.30am 

             
             Brightstars Toddler Group   contact Sandra 206146 or June 204481   9:30–11:45am 

Pilates & Yoga    Contact Rachel 07990 513413                        1.30 – 2.30pm 
Ballroom Sequence Dancing Club IN THE HALL                                      

                     contact Fay  01268  780028                                7:30-9:30pm 
Triple H Community Choir   IN CHURCH           
                               contact Ashley 07581390448                                   7:30 - 9:30pm   

  
 Yoga      contact Ruth  07818599183                                               10:00–11:30am 
 Messy Church  (Third Tuesday each month)                           4:00–5:30pm 
            contact Anne  07739184627                       
Yoga    contact  Ruth  07818599183                          7:30-9:00pm  

 
Pilates      contact Rachel 07990513413                                           9:30-10:30am 
2nd Hockley Brownie Pack   contact Amy Ensum 01702 470134             5.30-7.00pm  
Badminton Club  IN THE HALL   contact  Wendy  01702 520332      7:30-9.30pm  
Gospel Rocks Community Choir   IN CHURCH                            8:00-10:00pm 
              contact Hannah gospelrockscc@gmail.com 

  
50+ Keep Fit                                                            9:15-10:00am 
50+ Stretch & Trim    contact Julie   07912622483                              10:15-11:00am 
Chair Yoga (starting 7th Nov)                  11.15-12.15pm 
U3A Floral Art Group                                                       1:30–4:30pm 
  contact Irene  01787 310265   Fourth Thursday each month 
1st Hockley Beaver Colony contact Jane 01702 203739                 5.15-6.15pm 
1st Hockley Cub Scout Pack     hockleycubs@yahoo.co.uk                     
  contact Mike 01702 201253                                          6.30-8:00pm 

Thursday Social Club alternate weeks, usually in members’ homes      2:30pm 
    contact Vivien – 01702 203997  
  
Pilates             contact Tracy 07961954966                                           9:15–10:45am 
                                 tracybateman1107@aol.com 

             U3A Play Reading Group   every 2nd Friday                                            11:00-1:00pm   
                              contact Coral coralkathro@gmail.com  01702 201252 

   Friday Club+ (year 7 and upwards)          alternate Fridays                      6:45-8:15pm 
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